 Seven Oaks Senior Center Executive Board Meeting
Monday September 16, 2019 - Minutes
Attendees:

Kathleen Young: Director,  Jim Lightner: President, Ed Konig: Vice President, Carol Parks: Treasurer, Gene Laytar: 1st Assistant Treasurer, Gale Griffin: 2nd Assistant Treasurer,  Janet Hess: Recording Secretary, Edie Dietrich: Corresponding Secretary, Walt Wujek: Member-At Large, Nancy Bach: Past President                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
Call to Order- 12:59 PM
Approval of Minutes
Minutes for 8-19-19 were approved 
Financial Report: Gene Laytar: 
 For August 2019
  Total Income $11,161.00- Total Expense 9,629.00- Net Income $1,534.00
   Total Assets $131,042.70
Committee Reports:
Travel Report: Ed Konig   
· Crab Feast Trip- Profit- $517.34
· Delaware Park- Profit $378.00- No feedback from Gloria Byrd. 
 International Child Report:  Nancy Bach 
 Nancy received a letter from Michaella . She wishes everyone well. She loves school and is very studious. She also talks about her favorite food from home. 
The letter will be posted on the bulletin board.

Old Business
· Volunteer Luncheon

Kathleen looked into a few new sites for the Volunteer Luncheon as the Red Brick Station Restaurant can’t accommodate the number of volunteers from Seven Oaks. 

Pappas Restaurant would be able to accommodate our needs. 

$2,800.00-$3,000.00 rental fees with nonalcoholic beverages included and Cash Bar.
A suggestion was made about car pooling on that day to accommodate everyone.

Other venues like Liberatore’s and Columbus Gardens were not favorites.

The Board members voted yes to use Pappas Restaurant as our choice for the Fall Volunteer Luncheon, with a Cash bar, which will bring the cost down some.
· Credit Cards 
Walter gave the Board members a very meticulous report on Credit Card Terminal at Seven Oaks Senior Center. 
Thank you, Walter, for preparing this detailed report for us.

Walter attempted interviews with local branches of two banks, some of them more productive than others.

Walter also did interviews with Other Senior Centers inquiring the use of Credit Cards at their sites. 
Jacksonville have been using credit cards for 9 months mainly for transactions like travel and golf tournaments and it seems to be working well.

Myerberg Center have 2 terminals and use them for membership fees, travel, fitness and others. They have a full-time paid staff member called a Registrar.

Walter spoke with 4 different persons from Seven Oaks. Cathy Milando from travel, Edie Dietrich on the day of Class Registrations, Gene Laytar and Carol Parks from the Treasurer Office.

If we are to use credit card usage at Seven Oaks, Walter suggested that more research needs to be done.
Walter also inquired about fees from the bank if we are to use credit card in the future and printed pictures of different software used for credit card usage.
Here are a few of the questions raised and discussed about the credit card usage at Seven Oaks:

There would be a need for a terminal for information and a computer for transactions.
A concern about the safety of information from the members was discussed.

Seven Oaks would need two systems for process and this would eliminate Quick Book currently in used by the Treasurer.

A question was raised about how to handle mistakes that could occur by the front desk and travel in any events of cancellations and refunds.
Kathleen suggested that we could start doing registration online first with credit card and also do in person registration as a choice.

We would need a software company for payment transaction fees like Pay Pal Link if we would do registration on line

Jim said that, we definitely need more research and do more work together on the subject and contact other Senior Centers for information.

· Registration Gifts
Lunch Tote and Stainless steal straws were picked as the favorites for the registration gifts.

We will use also the Travel Tags (with the Seven Oaks Logo) ordered for the Senior Expo, if any left after the event.
           Past Events
·   The Beatles Invade Seven Oaks- Aug. 23- very huge success- Penny and her committee did so much detail work and such a great job on this event. - Everyone enjoyed it.
  New Business

· By-Law Changes

Kathleen distributed and gave a clarification of the By-Laws with highlighted changes. These changes will be forwarded to the DOA for approval.

A motion was approved to submit the changes to DOA.

· Trunk or Treat- Oct. 17
Seven Oaks Elementary School invited Seven Oaks to participate in decorating a car trunk for their Trunk or Treat Event -.

Kathleen suggested that we donate money for candies.

· Gift Cards for Seven Oaks Elementary School

The 36 gift Cards for the school will be distributed this Friday.
· Website Promo Video
A new member, Bonnie McCausey, who recently retired from being “script to screen” professional, offered to donate her services to Seven Oaks to do a Website Promo video with the theme: “Energizing the Lives of Seniors in Perry Hall”. This video will be linked to our website. It will be a two minutes video. It will cost $550.00 to pay for the cost of making the video. This will be good to promote and envision our center to the public. This is a good example on how to use technology to reach out the community and new future members.
A motion was approved to spend $550.00 for the cost of the video.

· Gift for Mary Bingamon
Seven Oaks will donate a $100.00 check to Mary. There will be a Celebration of Life (at Mary’s apartment) this Thursday for Mary’s Mother. 
Update on Special Events
· Bingo Extravaganza- Sept 25- Brightview sponsor
· Walk MD Day- Oct 2

· Boscov’s Friends Helping Friends- Oct. 16
· Octobeerfest- Oct. 22
· Baby Boomer Expo- Oct. 30- Seven Oaks booth

· Halloween Party- Nov. 1
· Travel Fair- Nov. 22
        Suggestion Box

           Old or Follow up   

           Prior requests taken care of!
            New Suggestions:       

· Balance Exercise Bar for the Fitness Center
We will do a survey first from the fitness center members.
Do we have space to put this exercise bar in the gym?

· Could we have a new Spanish Beginner’s class level?

We have a mid-level now and we will look into it.
· Could we add another bookshelf in the hallway for books?

We recently added another bookshelf for small donated items. 

We have plenty of bookshelves for the books now.

· Create a Seven Oaks Flag to put with the other flags outside. 

We do have a Seven Oaks Banner that we take to events in the community, and a flag is not necessary.
· Since we have a Paper Shred Day, can we have a Dumpster Day?

Seven Oaks will not do a Dumpster Day.
· Can we have a trip to Nashville?

This suggestion was forwarded to Travel.
BCDA & Staff Report
Kathleen Young: Director 
· Seven Oaks has formed a partnership with Cottages of Perry Hall and they will sponsor 3 upcoming events:
Veteran Lunch- Nov. 12

Halloween Party- Nov.1- donated $250.00 to Seven Oaks

Chili Cook Off- Nov.15- $250.00 donated towards buying the ground beef.

· Waiting for the new registration forms to come in and we will need volunteers to help print names on the forms and staple them.
· Stop the Bleed- Thursday, Sept. 19

· New Member Orientation- Thursday- Sept. 26

· With the increase of members for the Fall classes, it was decided to make some changes. The Pinochle group will have a later start and the Enhance Fitness Class will have the use of the whole MPR room and increase their number of people to 40.

The Friday Café will start at 9:30. The Strength Training class will use the entire MPR room also and increase their numbers to 35.

· No Senior Eats Alone Day- September 12- Meals All Day
Free Breakfast 8:30-10AM- 65
Eating Together Lunch at Noon- 85
           Meet-up/Happy Hour from 4pm-6pm at Liberatore’s- 40
           Very successful and busy all day.

Jim Lightner: President

· A Thank You letter from the MD Center for Veterans Education & Training Inc. was received to thank Seven Oaks for our donations.
· A letter was received from Laura Riley acknowledging the letter that was sent to her from Seven Oaks about the parking situation. She forwarded our concerns to the Baltimore management people who are taking it very seriously into consideration.
 Center Membership 2019-2020:  2,025 members
 Current Fitness Center Membership: 194
 2020 Enhancement Fund Amount: $445.00 (Started July 1st)
Adjournment; 2:25 PM

Reminders:
 Next Board Meeting- October 21 at 12:45 pm with lunch at Seven Oaks

 Next Council Meeting-October 28 at 12:30 PM with lunch at noon.
Goals for 2019-2020

· Expand the role of students assisting in the center and support more youth programs.
· Explore how technology can enhance our center such as signing up for free events or classes online.
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